
Wishing you and your family a Blessed Christmas! 

WINTER 

2013 ISSUE 
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Dear Friends, 
 
I hope you all had a nice, blessed 
Thanksgiving with your family and 
loved ones.  We have a lot to be 
thankful for. Our Deaf and Hard of 
Hearing Ministry joined with the 
Catholic Church wrapped up the ‘Year 
of Faith’.  The year was surely a 
journey of our faith! Here are some of 
the events in which we participated in: 
 
 Archbishop Listecki-Pastoral Letter  
 “Who Do You Say That I Am?” 
 NCOD Pastoral Week Conference 
  Fr. William (Bill) Key received 

the “Father David Walsh Pastoral 
Worker of the Year” award 

 Two of our Bishops from our area 
became Cardinals 
 Most Reverend Timothy Dolan, 

New York, NY 
 Most Reverend James Harvey, 

St. Paul Outside the Wall, 
Rome, Italy 

 The inauguration of Pope Francis 
 Chrism Mass at the Cathedral 
 Mass of Atonement 
 Pilgrimage to the Shrine of Our 

Lady of Good Help and Packer 
Stadium in Green Bay, WI 

 First Deaf Hispanic Mass at  
 St. Roman Parish 
 Religious Interpreters Training on 

the Roman Missal 
 Ultreya (Cursillo Gathering) 
 DHH Ministry Awareness Displays 
 Day of Reflection: “What does 

Jehovah’s Witnesses Believe?”  

 ICDA-US Biennial  
  David & Susan Sommers 

received ‘Pastoral Worker of the 
Year” award 

 Annual Summer Picnic 
 ASL movie called “The Legend 

of the Mountain Man”  
 HLAA “Walk4Hearing” Awareness 
 Pallium Lecture with His Eminence 

Timothy Cardinal Dolan, 
Archbishop of NY 

 Eucharistic Rosary rally at the 
Wisconsin Expo Center 

 Day of Reflection: “Shaping the 
Future of Our Archdiocese”  

 
It is hard to believe how fast the year 
2013 has gone by.  Hope you will 
enjoy the pictures (on pages 10 & 11) 
of some events that we did throughout 
the year. 
 
As we start the new liturgical year with 
the Advent season, we should be 
proud of our Catholic faith because we 
have increased our awareness, grown 
stronger and been able to defend our 
faith! 
 
Merry Christmas and Happy New Year. 

 
God Bless,  
 
Terri Matenaer, Coordinator   
Deaf/Hard of Hearing Ministry 
Archdiocese of Milwaukee 
matenaert@archmil.org 
262-321-0464—TTY/Voice 
414-203-0552—Video Phone 
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Joyful! Joyful!  We Adore Thee!     
 
The words above express the mood that is going 
on in the Delavan Deaf Ministry!  If you are 
looking for a joyful place to be, Delavan could be 
a top pick! 
 
Our Deaf religion classes have a busy agenda 
going on this coming month!  We have five WSD 
students in our middle school class.  They are 
learning about Advent and how that connects to 
Adam and Eve.  They will be working on a drama 
of the Christmas story also.   
 
We have five students in our high school 
program.  Confirmation retreat for our high 
school students will happen on Nov. 20

th
.  This is 

after the deadline for this newsletter so hopefully 
I can share more about that with you next time.  
We are also preparing the way for the Lord 
during the Advent season.  Of course our annual 
pizza Christmas party is creeping up on us too 
and that is always very popular.  We will joyfully 
celebrate our faith! 
 
We are so excited about the new Confirmation 
DVD and curriculum that came out through 
National Catholic Office of the Deaf (NCOD).  
The DVD is in ASL and Father Mike Depcik, 
along with Deaf actors, and Deaf students do 
such an amazing job explaining certain aspects 
of our faith.  They share stories of the saints.  
They tell us what Confirmation is all about.  I 
must tell you that the first time I viewed this DVD, 
I started crying.  I was crying tears of joy 
because it is that good!  It is a wonderful 
teaching tool.  It makes my job so much easier 
too.  I highly recommend this DVD for high 

school students preparing for Confirmation 
naturally, BUT  I also recommend this for adults 
to view.  It helps all of us learn about our faith 
and beautiful stories of the lives of the saints.  It 
might be a good idea to ask your parishes to 
purchase this DVD for the Deaf to check out and 
view.  It is a wonderful resource and I joyfully 
thank NCOD for taking on this project and doing 
an excellent job!  
 
Other exciting news in Delavan is that Delavan 
Deaf Adults are learning so much from their 
monthly Bible study time with Father 
Christopher.  O.K. we also incorporate a bit of 
fun in the evenings too…but we behave.  (See 
accompanying photos.)  It is a blessing to spend 
the evening together learning things that we 
never knew before about our faith and bonding 
together as Christians. 
 
Father Angel Anaya, the associate pastor of St. 
Andrews has joined us a couple of times  before 
our Bible studies begin.  He enjoys meeting us 
and laughing with us.  He is enthusiastic about 
learning ASL, and we are happy he enjoys 
spending time with us.  He mentioned that we 
are a fun group and treasures the opportunity to 
get to know the Deaf Catholic community! 
 
We can’t help but be thankful to God for the 
Delavan Deaf community and for the many 
opportunities we have available to learn about 
our faith and the God who loves us so much!  
Realizing these blessing sometimes can 
overwhelm me with great emotions of 
thankfulness and JOY.  Our God saves!  Come, 
Lord Jesus, come!             

 - Patty Kostechka 
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Delavan's 12 disciples at Bible study.   
Seated:  Mary Ann Riegert, Megan Drefs, Will Willett, Bill Scherer, Len Peacock 

Standing:  Diana Scherer, Tom and Katherine Harbison, Dianne Armato, Courtney Gunville, Roxy 
North, Fr. Christopher Klusman 

Diana Scherer, Megan Drefs, Tom 
Harbison celebrate their November 

birthdays before Bible study. 

Above picture 
 

Father Angel Anaya and Bill 
Scherer share a handshake.   

 
Roxy North, Courtney Gunville, 
Megan Drefs have their cake 

and eat it too. 

Diana Scherer was surprised when she 
arrived for the Bible study. 
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Many of God’s blessings to you during 
the Advent and Christmas seasons.   
 At sunset last Saturday evening of 
November 30, 2013, we began our new Church 
Year.  Happy New Year!   

As I look back to this previous Church 
Year, I wanted to thank all of you, Deaf and 
Hard of Hearing “brothers and sisters in Christ,” 
for your time, service, and energy that you gave 
to our Church.  When I see you at Mass, 
Stations of the Cross prayer service, Advent 

Penance Service for Confessions, 
or doing nice things for others, the 
most important thing is that it 
honors God!  Isn’t that a GREAT 
feeling to honor God that we want 
to do it again and again and 
again!  Sort of like the pink 
Energizer Bunny!  All for the Glory 
of God!   

I also wanted to thank our sign language 
interpreters who have worked with us this past 

year.  Your time, service, and 
energy are appreciated.   

With Christmas arriving 
soon, we will receive Christmas 
cards and gifts.  Ask yourself:  
what is the greatest gift given to me and others?  
It is what St. John the Baptist tells us:  the gift of 
Jesus’ Body, Blood, Soul, and Divinity that we 
receive every weekend at Mass!  Thanks be to 
God!!   

I look forward to another new year with 
you.  Please keep me in your daily prayers, as I 
do for you too.  God bless you!  

Fr. CK’s Corner 

No Voice Interpreter 
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Advent Penance Service  
with Fr. Christopher Klusman 

and Fr. Brian Holbus 
Wednesday, December 11, 2013 

7:00 pm 
St. Roman Parish 

1810 W. Bolivar Ave. 
Milwaukee, WI  53221 
No Voice Interpreter 

Brief Advent Penance Service 
with Fr. Christopher Klusman 
Saturday, December 7, 2013 

1:30 pm 
Sacred Heart Church 
200 S. Peters Ave. 

Fond du Lac, WI  54935 
No Voice Interpreter 

Advent Penance Service 
with Fr. Christopher Klusman 
Saturday, December 14, 2013 

10:00 am 
St. Matthias Parish 
9306 W. Beloit Rd. 

Milwaukee, WI  53227 
No Voice Interpreter 

Reconciliation/Confession 
with Fr. Christopher Klusman 
Tuesday, December 10, 2013 

5:45 pm - 6:15 pm 
Our Lady of the Holy Rosary Church 

2224 - 45th St. 
Kenosha, WI  53140 
No Voice Interpreter 

Reconciliation/Confession 
with Fr. Christopher Klusman 
Thursday, December 5, 2013 

5:15 pm - 5:45 pm 
St. Andrew Church 

(In Rectory) 
714 W. Walworth Ave. 

Delavan, WI  53115 



St. Andrew Parish, Delavan 
714 E. Walworth Avenue 
Delavan, WI  53115 
Patty Kostechka’s Phone: 262-728-9751 
Patty’s E-Mail: patty.kostechka@charter.net 
Parish Phone: 262-728-5922 
Parish E-Mail: standrewsdelavan@sbcglobal.net 
Website: www.standrews-delavan.org 
Interpreted Mass  
Sundays - 9:30am 
 
St. Clare Parish, Wind Lake 
7616 Fritz Street 
Wind Lake, WI  53185 
Phone: 262-895-2729 
E-Mail: clarewl@tds.net 
Website: www.stclarewindlake.org 
Closed Captioning Mass 
Please Contact the Parish Office 
 
 
St. Dominic Parish, Sheboygan 
2133 N. 22nd Street 
Sheboygan, WI  53081 
Phone: 920-458-7070 
E-Mail: dominic@stdominic.us 
Website: www.stdominic.us 
Interpreted Mass 
Please Contact the Parish Office 
 
 
St. James Parish, Menomonee Falls 
W220 N6588 Town Line Road 
Menomonee Falls, WI  53051 
Phone: 262-251-3944 
E-Mail: stjameschurch@bizwi.rr.com 
Website: www.stjames-parish.com 
Interpreted Mass - regular schedule 
2nd & 4th Saturdays - 4:30pm 
Attention: Change of interpreted Mass for the 
month of December, St. James Parish will provide 
interpreter at 4:30pm on Saturday, December 7 and 
Saturday, December 21. 
 
 
St. Joseph Parish, Grafton 
1619 Washington Street 
Grafton, WI  53024 
Phone: 262-375-6500 
E-Mail: stjosephs@wi.rr.com 
Website: www.stjosephgrafton.org 
Interpreted Mass 
1st & 4th Saturdays at 4:00 pm 
3rd Sunday at 10:30 am 
 
 

St. Mary Immaculate Conception, West Bend 
1610 Monroe Street 
West Bend, WI  53090 
Phone: 262-338-5600 
Email: stmy@stmaryparishwb.org 
Website: www.stmaryparishwb.org 
Interpreted Mass 
2nd Sunday of the Month - 10:00am 
 
St. Paul the Apostle Parish, Racine 
6400 Spring Street 
Racine, WI  53406 
Phone: 262-886-0530 
E-Mail: ckechter@stpaulracine.org 
Website: www.stpaulracine.org 
Interpreted Mass  
Sundays - 10:30am 
 
 St. Peter Parish, Kenosha 
2224 30th Avenue 
Kenosha, WI  53144 
Phone: 262-551-9004 
E-Mail: rectory@stpeterskenosha.com 
Website: www.stpeterskenosha.org 
Interpreted Mass  
Sundays - 10:30am 
 
St. Pius X Parish, Wauwatosa 
2506 Wauwatosa Avenue 
Wauwatosa, WI  53213 
Phone: 414-453-3875 
E-Mail: shaertel@wi.rr.com 
Website: www.stpiusparish.org 
Interpreted Mass 
3rd, 4th & 5th Sundays of the Month - 10:15am 
  
Good Shepherd Parish, Menomonee Falls 
N88 W17658 Christman Road 
Menomonee Falls, WI  53051 
Phone: 262-255-2035 
E-Mail: goodshepherd@gdinet.com 
Website: www.mygoodshepherd.org 
Interpreted Mass 
Sundays – 11:00am   
 
Shepherd of the Hills Parish, Eden  
(near Fond du Lac) 
W1562 County Road B 
Eden, WI  53019 
Phone: 920-477-3201 
E-Mail: sgitter@sothparish.org 
Website: www.sothparish.org 
Interpreted Mass 
1st  & 3rd Sundays - 8:15am   
        

Interpreted and Signed Masses throughout the Archdiocese of Milwaukee 
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Interpreted and Signed Masses throughout the Archdiocese of Milwaukee 

St. Matthias Parish, Milwaukee 
9306 W. Beloit Road 
Milwaukee, WI  53227 
Phone: 414-321-0893 
E-Mail: info@stmatthias-milw.org 
Website: www.stmatthias-milw.org 
Interpreted Mass in the Parish Center 
1st Sunday - 9:00am 
Interpreted Mass in the Main Church 
2nd & 4th Sundays - 9:00am 
Signed Mass in the Parish Center 
3rd Sunday - 9:00am with Fr. Christopher Klusman 
 

St. Roman Parish, Milwaukee 
1810 West Bolivar Avenue 
Milwaukee, WI  53221 
Phone: 414-937-5977 
E-Mail: stroman@stromans.com 
Website: www.stromans.com 
Signed Mass with Fr. Christopher Klusman 
Saturdays - 6:00pm  
 
 

Interpreted and Signed Masses for Christmas 

St. Andrew Parish, Delavan 
Interpreted Mass 
December 25

th
 Christmas Day - 9:30am 

 
St. Clare Parish, Wind Lake 
Closed Captioning Mass 
December 24

th
 Christmas Eve - 4:00pm 

 
St. Dominic, Sheboygan 
Interpreted Mass 
Please Contact the Parish Office 
 
St. Joseph Parish, Grafton 
Interpreted Mass 
December 24

th
 Christmas Eve - 11:30pm 

 
St. Matthias Parish Center, Milwaukee 
ASL Signed Mass with Fr. Christopher Klusman 
December 24

th
 Christmas Eve - 7:00pm 

No Voice Interpreter 
 

St. Mary Immaculate Conception, West Bend 
Interpreted Mass 
December 24

th
 Christmas Eve  - 4:30pm 

 
St. Paul the Apostle Parish, Racine 
Interpreted Mass 
December 24

th
 Christmas Eve - 4:30pm 

 
St. Peter Parish, Kenosha 
Interpreted Mass 
Please Contact the Parish Office 
 
Good Shepherd, Menomonee Falls 
Interpreted Mass 
December 24

th
 Christmas Eve - 4:30pm 

 
St. Roman Parish, Milwaukee 
ASL Signed Mass with Fr. Christopher Klusman 
December 31st Solemnity of Mary - 6:30pm 
No Voice Interpreter 

For those listed as “None”, please contact the Parish for any changes. 
Parish contact information are on the previous page 6 and 7. 

*Times Listed Are Subject to Change* 

*Times Listed Are Subject to Change* 

mailto:info@stmatthias-milw.org
http://www.stmatthias-milw.org
mailto:stroman@stromans.com
http://www.stromans.com


Page 8 

Meet the DHH Advisory Council Member - Tim Gall 

I am Tim Gall. I was born in Waukesha, Wi.  I have three brothers and one sister, and I 
am the oldest in the family. Growing up, all my brothers and sister went to a Catholic 
school at St. William's in Waukesha and I went to a mainstreamed school instead. I 
had to go to religion classes after school, every week for years while my brothers and 
sister didn't have to because they were already in a Catholic school. I had always 
complained and said it was not fair that I had to go to religion classes after school, 
while my brothers and sister did not. My Mom always explained the Mass and sermon 
after church for years, even after I graduated from High School and college. 
    As time went on, I went to the University of Wisconsin-Milwaukee, and graduated with a B.A. degree in 
political science. I had worked odd jobs, cutting the grass, doing yard work, etc. I had went to R.I.T. in 1998, 
for one year. There I met a friend and moved to Fort Lauderdale, Fla. to work for my friend's Dad at a rental 
store. Later I then moved back to Wisconsin. 
    I now work full-time painting and part-time cleaning at nights at UW-Waukesha. I live in a small condo in 
downtown Waukesha. 
   I met Fr. Chris Klusmann before he became a priest. My Mom saw him at Schoenatsatt in Waukesha and 
asked me to meet him. So, I did. Chris K. had told me that he was studying to become a priest. He invited 
me to the seminary a few times and showed me around in there where I had never been in before. 
   After Chris K. became a priest, I started to go to Mass at St. Roman's because it was so much easier to 
understand what was going on during the Mass. 
   I am now glad my parents, especially my Mom telling me about the Catholic church, because it sure 
makes a big difference in my life with everything! It is too bad all my brothers and sister do not go to 
Catholic Mass anymore, and one became an atheist, which is too bad. 
   With Fr. Chris, wow! I have learned far more than anything ever before about God, the Catholic faith, 
angels, other religion's ideas, etc. from him than I ever had learned growing up. 
   So, I am on the DHH Advisory Council because Fr. Chris had asked me to and I thought sure, why not try 
to get more young deaf people to church. Too many deaf people of all ages tell me church is not necessary 
or needed. It would be difficult task to do, but not impossible. 

Deaf/Hard of Hearing Advisory Council Members 

Eva Diaz: Director for Intercultural 
Ministries 

 
Fr. Christopher Klusman: Associate 

Director of Deaf/Hard of Hearing 
Ministry 

Terri Matenaer: Coordinator of Deaf/
Hard of Hearing Ministry 

 
Patty Kostechka: Coordinator of 

Delavan Deaf Ministry Program 

Scott Baughman, Fond du Lac 

Margaret Calteaux, Franksville 

Clark Christensen, Milwaukee 

Tim Gall, Waukesha 

Jim Goddeyne,Germantown 

Courtney Gunville, Delavan 

Dan Houhilan, Brookfield 

Arvilla Rank, Milwaukee 

Deacon David Sommers, Milwaukee  

Sissy Zoellick, Milwaukee 

The  purpose of the Archdiocese of Milwaukee Deaf and Hard of Hearing Ministry Advisory Council 
is to give feedback/advice to Fr. Christopher Klusman and Terri Matenaer on “progress” of our 
Archdiocese for the DHH Ministry on the Pastoral Plan and their area of representation. 
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Who am I? My name is Arvilla Rank. I grew up on a farm in Luxemburg, Wisconsin. 
This is about 17 miles northeast of Green Bay.  I am the oldest of five.  I attended a 
one-room school until the third grade. In January of that year, I had Spinal Meningitis 
and became Deaf. I was out of school until the following September when I entered St. 
Mary’s Catholic School for the next two years. During this time, I made my First 
communion and Confession. 
 
The following fall I entered Howe School for the Deaf in Green Bay. This was an oral 
program.  I stayed with a family in Green Bay during the week, i.e. Monday morning to Friday evening. I was 
in the Deaf program full time for the fifth and sixth grade. In the seventh grade, I transferred to Washington 
Junior High School for half days.  In the eighth and ninth grades, I attended Washington Junior High full 
time. I attended East High School and graduated in June 1954. I graduated from St. Norbert College in June 
1958 with a BS in Business Administration majoring in Accounting. From the seventh grade through college, 
I attended regular schools with no interpreters. 
 
After graduation, I worked as an audit reviewer for Wausau Insurance Company in Wausau, for three and a 
half years.  Next, I worked as an accountant at St. Agnes Hospital in Fond du Lac, for four and a half years.  
While I worked in Fond du Lac, I began volunteering for my parish and for three years taught a hard of 
hearing boy, aged 9 to 11, in CCD classes. 
 
Beginning in the fall of 1966, I taught business and math at St. John’s School for the Deaf for 15 years. I 
also served as advisor for the school yearbook for 11 years. While at St. John’s, I returned to school. I 
earned an MS in Business Education from the University of Wisconsin-Madison. I also received an MS from 
the University of Wisconsin-Milwaukee in Special/Deaf Education. The last degree was the first time I had 
signing teachers or interpreters for class. We often had student interpreters as the Registry of Interpreters 
for the Deaf was just beginning to certify interpreters. 
 
In October 1981, I became an independent Living Coordinator at the Southeastern Wisconsin Center for 
Independent Living (SEWCIL, now Independence First) in Milwaukee.  I remained at SEWCIL for eight 
years.  At that time, there were fewer than ten people on the staff. Today there are more than 1,000. In 
November 1989, I moved to Madison to work in the Division of Rehabilitation (DVR). During the eight years 
at DVR, I served as a Program and Planning Analyst and the Director of the Office for Hearing Impaired. 
I retired from DVR in September 1997.  I moved to Maryland to become the Executive Director of the 
National Catholic Office for the Deaf (NCOD).  I retired from that position in September 2006. Since that 
time, I have worked as the Project Coordinator for NCOD on a part-time basis from my home. The English 
edition of one of the projects,” Strengthened in Faith: Confirmation” is now complete. The English edition of 
“Liturgical Prayers in American Sign Language, Basic Congregational Responses in the Mass” will be 
complete by the time you read this. We have had both projects translated to Spanish. The Spanish editions 
have received Imprimaturs. We expect the Spanish editions to be finished soon. 
 
In Maryland, I completed the Hearts Aflame, Archdiocesan Faith and Ministries Formation Program. This 
made me a Certified Catechist. I was on the Rite of Christian Initiation for Adults (RCIA) team for Deaf 
Adults for nine years. 
 
In addition to work and school, I was involved in several organizations through the years.  The main 
organizations were the International Catholic Deaf Association (ICDA) and the Wisconsin Association of the 
Deaf (WAD). Currently, I am the editor of the Deaf Catholic, the ICDA publication. In addition, I have been 
involved in advocacy to improve access for Deaf and Hard of Hearing people. 
 
I am happy for the opportunity to serve on the Archdiocesan Deaf and Hard of Hearing Council.  

Meet the DHH Advisory Council Member - Arvilla Rank 
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2013 Year in Review Pictures 

Pilgrimage to Our Lady of Good Hope Shrine Green Bay Packers Stadium 

Retreat for Deaf in Rockford, IL 

1st Deaf 
Hispanic Mass 
at St. Roman 

Margaret Calteaux and 
Art Roehrig 

Ephpheta / 
ICDA Chapter 7 
Summer Picnic, 
St. Roman 
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2013 Year in Review Pictures 

Ultreya - Cursillo gathering  

Pallium Lecture with Cardinal 
Dolan & Archbishop Listecki 

Day of Reflection, Deaf Hard of 
Hearing Synod 2014 discussion 

Ephpheta / ICDA 7 Meeting 

Social after All 
Saints Day Mass 



Mark Your Calendar 
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RELIGIOUS ASL WEEK 2014  
July 13–July 18, 2014   
This week long program will focus on a variety of aspects of the 
Catholic Mass. In light of the new English Translation of the Roman 
Missal; this workshop will be very helpful.  
Bishop Lane Retreat Center  
7708 E. McGregor Road  
Rockford, IL 61102 
This year’s program is intended for  
● Priests, deacons and seminarians who work with the Deaf Community  
● Working interpreters who have been certified (or qualified in their state).  
Others can send DVD or video to establish skill level. (See registration form.)  
● Deaf ASL lectors - members of the Deaf community who are now doing the 

readings for Sunday liturgies.  
For more information contact Deb Beatty, Coordinator;  
E-mail Contact is Deb Beatty: DBeatty@RockfordDiocese.org 

International Catholic Deaf Association - United States Section 
Midwest Region 
April 25-27, 2014 
39th Biennial ICDA-US Midwest Regional Conference 
Theme:  Life in Christ 
Crowne Plaza Hotel - Cincinnati 
Proudly hosted by ICDA-US Chapter #21 
St. Nicholas Catholic Deaf, Cincinnati, OH 
For more information, contact Tony: Tobgobluepetrie@aol.com 

National Deaf Catholic Cursillo Reunion 2014  
October 16-19, 2014   
Olathe KS Deaf Catholic Community proudly hosts Ultreya/Reunion 
Savior Pastoral Center 
12616 Parallel Parkway 
Kansas City, KS  66109 
www.saviorpastoralcenter.org 
Any questions??  Contact: 
Chuck Theel—CFTheel@aol.com—VP#: 913-324-5248 
Pat Richey—richey1976@yahoo.com—VP#: 913-324-5378 

The Archdiocese of Milwaukee Synod 
June 7 – 8, 2014 
 
An opening Mass for the Synod is scheduled for Friday, June 6, 2014, 7 p.m. 
at the Cathedral of St. John the Evangelist, 812 N. Jackson St., Milwaukee. 
Open to all throughout the Archdiocese of Milwaukee, the Mass will also 
celebrate the canonization of Blessed John XXIII and Blessed John Paul II. 
For more information, contact Terri Matenaer: matenaert@archmil.org 
262-321-0464—TTY/Voice OR 414-203-0552—Video Phone 

mailto:DBeatty@RockfordDiocese.org


Closed Captioned Sunday Mass on TV 
TV Mass filmed at our very own St. Francis de 

Sales Seminary Milwaukee Viewing Area: 
5:30am—Ch. 6 (WITI)  9:00am—Ch. 24 (WCGV) 
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Ministry Formation Program (MFP) for the Deaf 
Do you want to know and learn about your Catholic Faith? Would you 
like to find out how you can serve as lay ministers? Then the Ministry 
Formation Program for the Deaf is a good place for you to attend. 
The Ministry Formation Program is a 4 year program that helps train 
Catholic Deaf Adults who wish to serve as active lay ministers. This 
program meets 6 times a year from September to May. The weekend starts Friday evening through 
Sunday noon. 
Applications are now being accepted for the 2014-2014 School Year.  
Registration Deadline is June 30, 2014 
If you are interested in attending or would like more information please contact:  
Sr. Rita Wigginton, OSU 
3105 Lexington Road 
Louisville, KY 40206 
(502) 416-0126 VP OR (502) 640-4957 Text or Voice OR email: rawigginton@gmail.com 

Mark Your Calendar 

Deacon David Sommers Bible Study 
 

St. Matthias Church 
Parish Center 

9306 West Beloit Road 
Milwaukee, Wi  53227 

 
Meets on 2nd Monday of  the month at 7:00pm 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

For more information, contact 
Deacon David Sommers - red66sue@wi.rr.com 

2014 
January 13 
February 10 

March 10 
April 14 
May 12 



Visit our website for more information:  www.ncod.org 



2013 Christmas Party Reservation Form 
 
 
Name(s):___________________________________________________ 

 
TTY/VP:____________________________________________________ 

 

 

       _______  x  $25.00   
 
  $________ Total amount included 

 
Send and make the check payable to: 

ICDA-US Chapter #7 
c/o Margaret Calteaux 
3457 Nicholson Road 
Franksville, WI  53126 

Family Style Dinner at 
Meyer’s Restaurant & Bar 
4260 South 76th Street 
Greenfield, WI  53220 

Sunday, December 15, 2013 

10:00am - Mass (at Meyer’s) 
11:30am - Christmas Dinner 

Ephpheta Sodality  
of  St. John the Baptist 
ICDA-US Chapter #7 

Celebrating Christmas 



HAND IN HAND SUBSCRIPTION 
 

Name:  ________ 
 
Address:  ________ 
 
City and Zip Code:  ________ 
 
Email address:  ________ 
 
Birthdays: Husband ____________________ Wife _____________________  Anniversary: __________ 

 

Cost: $6.00 for January to December 2014 Newsletters mailed to your home.  
 Make checks payable to Deaf Ministry .  

No cost if emailed. 
 

Mail subscription to: 
Deaf and Hard of Hearing Ministry 

Archdiocese of Milwaukee 
3501 S. Lake Drive 

Milwaukee WI 53235 
Email requests are welcomed: matenaert@archmil.org 

IMPORTANT:  Fr. Christopher Klusman’s text number for EMERGENCY ONLY:  414-793-1369.   
Remember, an emergency is:  

 A death in the family & make plans for funeral.  

 Request for anointing and/or visit because of serious car accident, heart attack, life-threatening 
health issue, or sudden surgery.  Tell me where to meet (hospital, hospice, home, etc?)  

 Crisis:  Abuse, Domestic Violence, Alcohol/Drug Abuse, or thoughts of Abortion.   
If you have any questions about what is an emergency,  

please email me at: klusmanc@archmil.org 
 
NOTE: Fr. Christopher Klusman is off on Mondays. If it is on Monday that you need a priest for an  
emergency please contact St. Roman Church front desk at 414-282-9063 for Fr. Brian Holbus. 
 

Office Hours ~ Wednesdays 8:30am - 3:30pm 

Deaf and Hard of Hearing Ministry 

Contact Information 

Terri Matenaer 
Coordinator 
matenaert@archmil.org 
Office: 414-203-0552 (Videophone/Voice) 
Home: 262-321-0464 (TTY/Voice) 
Home: 262-672-6643 (Videophone) 

Fr. Christopher Klusman 
Associate Director 
klusmanc@archmil.org   
Office: 414-501-2022 (Videophone/Voice) 
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